



Adjunct Faculty Ad Hoc Committee

Meeting Minutes
November 5, 2004
Present – Susie Sanders, Heather Estes, Sean Thompson, Cheryl Pyatt, Danny Gonzales, Tammy Staley, Mary Swetich, Lisa Frazier, Scott Nielsen, and Dorinda Friez.
Approval of Minutes – 

The minutes from the previous meeting held on October 10 were

approved.
FICA Changes -    

Erik Seastedt emailed the committee prior to the meeting since he couldn’t attend to discuss the changes. Basically, the FICA change will occur January 1, 2005 and involves adjunct faculty choosing how to invest their FICA deductions. Instead of the deductions being applied to social security, the money will be placed into an IRA of the employee’s choice. An employee will no longer accumulate credit toward social security eligibility. Danny stated a letter explaining the new policy should be sent out to all adjunct faculty.
Another item of interest Erik wanted the committee to be aware of is that adjuncts can now get a picture ID through Media Services on the Elko campus.

Committee Membership – 
Two handouts were provided listing numbers of adjunct faculty by site and division. Susie thought this information would be beneficial for training purposes; specifically, where training could physically be held.
In-service Training - 
· Topics: Lisa Frazier distributed a handout on ideas for upcoming PD topics. A few of the ideas were Sexual Harassment Awareness, Emergency Procedures, GroupWise, IAV, WebCT, Plagiarism (Deterring It), Math/English Across the Curriculum, and How to handle difficult students and situations.
· Attendance Tracking: Lisa Frazier and her office will begin tracking participation at the required workshops/training opportunities.
· Incentives/Motivators: Stipends or accumulation of workshop or training hours to be submitted for college credit. Heather asked about the possibility of giving an employee a merit increase after so many hours were spent attending training sessions. Danny stated this proposal would require approval from the Board of Regents. He agreed to talk with Carl Diekhans to find out more information.
· Training Videos: Danny suggested placing a TV/VCR combo in the adjunct faculty workroom in Elko. Training sessions could be videotaped and kept in the Library for adjuncts to check out and view at their own convenience. Sean Thompson also discussed the use of video clips that could be viewed on the internet.
· Schedule: A Saturday training seminar was discussed for the Elko campus for in-service activities. The training would coincide with student orientation when other faculty are on campus and a BBQ is held for everyone. A variety of training sessions could be offered to adjuncts during the morning and they would be able to choose from required workshops and other topics of interest. Mary and Heather talked about the orientations they provide to their adjuncts prior to the start of each semester. A date has not been selected yet for this training.
Communication - 
· Mailbox Setup: One more set of 36 mailboxes will be installed in the mailroom. This will bring the total number of adjunct faculty mailboxes to 108 which allows for each adjunct to have their own box. The security department will be delivering the mail to the workroom daily and there is an outgoing mail tub located on the table that will be picked up and delivered back to the Controller’s Office.
· Departments: The driving force is the adjunct faculty survey results. Basically, adjuncts feel communication is good in their departments; however, there were two areas that needed improvement. One was academic guidance and more mentor contact; and the second was departmental connections. Susie and Cheryl are on the agenda for the department chair meeting this afternoon and will bring this to their attention.
· Automatic GroupWise Email Addresses: Susie stated that adjunct faculty will be added to GBCALL and GBCADJUNCT (new group). If adjunct faculty would like a login, they are entitled to one. There is storage for a few adjuncts that would like to use the U drive.
· Website: Sean Thompson informed the committee that as of today the new HR website will be up and running. The HR website should be helpful to adjuncts because of all the information it will provide. The faculty website is still under construction at this time.
Committee Priorities – 

· Equipment – Lisa Frazier asked Scott when equipment requests were due. Scott is waiting to hear from Carl on the amount of money that can be spent. Lisa will be proposing seven “smart” classrooms that will include a computer, a projector mounted from the ceiling, an IAV whiteboard, a DVD player, and a VCR that will feed through the overhead projector. Five will be located on the Elko campus, one in Winnemucca, and the other in Ely.
· Supplies – Adjunct faculty need to be aware of where they can pick up their supplies for the semester. Suggestions were made for additional areas where adjuncts could pick up supplies after hours. Lisa stated lab aides could log out supplies in the HTC and Tammy suggested the Library as another location. Dorinda mentioned that the letter that is mailed out prior to the semester starting should remind instructors to pick up their supplies before their class begins. Supplies could also be distributed at orientation and required training workshops.
Spring 2005 Priorities – 

Susie requested an order of priorities from the committee for spring 2005. Lisa stated she thought that communication with the departments should be #1.
Tammy requested that some type of orientation packet be put together for newly hired adjuncts. The packet could include a welcome letter along with the adjunct faculty handbook, a faculty quick reference guide, information on benefits, textbooks, etc. and could become a part of the initial hiring process. Details would have to be worked out as to who would put together the packets and be responsible for distributing them. It was discussed that this information could be assembled at the departmental level and distributed from HR after paperwork has been completed. Susie stated she would share this information at the department chair meeting.
Susie requested that the faculty quick reference guide be mailed out with the welcome back letter before the start of the spring semester. Dorinda will talk to Danny about including these.

There was a discrepancy as to when the next AF faculty meeting will occur. Dorinda will check with the IAV department later this month to see when it will be possible to set up meetings for the next semester.
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